
Combined PTA/SCC Meeting Minutes 
April 1, 2022 

 
In attendance: Ms. Johansen, Heidi Hansen, Rebecca Schaefer, Rosa 
Tecalco, Sarah Wright 
 
SCC 

• Ms. Johansen talked about plans for the Battle of the Books 
competition next year. She asked the PTA for help paying for the 
books for the participants. PTA agreed to include a budget for 
this in next year’s budget plan. 

• Ms. Johansen mentioned that she may have some carryover money 
from this year’s Title 1 budget. Potential uses include piano lab 
aide, .5 FTE for intervention, and afterschool program staffing. 

• Sarah mentioned that it would be useful for parents to know the 
schedule for our parent evenings in advance to allow families to 
plan their evenings/leave work on time.  Ms. Johansen agreed that 
a brief general schedule could be included in the email that goes 
home inviting families. 

• The piano lab is close to being ready. We are currently working on 
approval and training for the app that will be used as a teaching 
resource. 

• The Spring Soiree is scheduled for the evening of May 12. 
 
PTA 

• The election results for next year’s PTA Board are: Heidi Hansen 
as Continuing President, Sarah Wright as Incoming Secretary, 
and Lisa Blodgett as Continuing Treasurer. 

• Teacher/Staff Appreciation Week is May 2-6. We discussed the 
idea of one big item, like a staff T-shirt, but due to turnover, 
decided small daily items would be better. We will do chips, 
drinks, candy popcorn, and chocolate candies for the first 4 days. 
We will discuss the possibility of a bigger treat/item on the last 



day of the week. Rosa had seen some cute items at Walmart, Ms. 
Johansen suggested warm cookies, and Jenny suggested a 
cheesecake bar. Total budget for the week is $400.  

• We discussed the upcoming Field Day. The table at Art Night had 
several people volunteer to help with this. Ideas we agreed upon 
include: 
-7 total rotations (snack will be a double rotation) 
-Activities will be parachute volleyball (2 parachutes/sheets, 
beach ball), jump the river (2 jump ropes), in and out (foam 
balls/bean bags, lots of hula hoops), water bucket relay (4 big 
buckets, 2 big cups, yard stick), over-under ball/wet ball pass 
with hula hoop challenge (2 balls, 2 buckets, 2 big hula hoops). 
-Snacks will be snow cones for everyone at 1 station, churros and 
popcorn for “purchase” with scan tickets. Tattoos are also 
available for “purchase”. PTA will provide tickets for teachers to 
distribute to those who have “purchased” them. Sarah and Rosa 
will bring awnings. Mrs. Johansen will contact Cinemark about 
donating popcorn. 
-Rebecca and Heidi will check the PTA closet for supplies and 
gather those we still need. Rebecca will put together a rotation 
schedule, a map of rotations, and make rotation signs. 

• The meeting was dismissed. 
 


